BUNBURY MEDICAL PRACTICE

THE  PRACTICE  CHARTER

GP Responsibilities

You will be treated with respect and courtesy and all matters pertaining to your medical care will be treated confidentially.

You will be able to see a doctor within 2 working days and a nurse within 24 hours.  Please remember that two of doctors are part time and therefore less available.

If you have an acute problem you will be triaged by one of our clinical team who will manage your problem accordingly.  If you need to be seen by a doctor it may not be one of your choice.

We will endeavour to see you at your appointment time.  However some patients may present with more complex problems which may result in delays.  We will offer an explanation if delays occur.

If a surgery has to be cancelled we will notify you as soon as possible and offer you an alternative appointment.

We will to answer the telephone courteously and try to answer it within six rings.

We will visit you at home if we consider you are too ill to attend the surgery.

We consider you are a partner in you care and management and all aspects of it will be explained to you including any medication which is prescribed for you.

Repeat prescriptions will be ready within 48 hours.

We will not discriminate on grounds of race, gender, social class, sexual orientation or appearance.

We will not discriminate on grounds of disability or medical condition.

We will keep accurate medical records.

Patients Responsibilites

We ask that you treat the doctors and all the staff with the same respect and courtesy.

Any patients demonstrating violence or abuse towards any member of the practice team will e asked to leave the practice list with immediate effect and the incident reported to the police and Primary Care Trust.

All doctors have time off for study, outside commitments and annual leave, and may not always be available.

Please try to ring before 10.30a.m. for an appointment.  We realize this may not be possible in an emergency situation.

Please try to be punctual.  Remember tat an appointment is for one person only.  If we are running late, please be patient, on another occasion it may be you who needs the extra time.

Please keep your appointment.  If for any reason you are unable to attend, please let us know as soon as possible so that we may offer it to someone else.

Please remember that between 8.00a.m. and 11.00a.m. is our busiest time of the day.  Please keep calls brief and make routine calls for results of tests and other non urgent requests after 11.00a.m.

Please do not request a home visit unless it is absolutely necessary.  We appreciate requests before 10.00a.m.  Home visits consume a large amount of the doctors time and examination facilities are better at the surgery.  Lack of personal transport is not considered a valid reason for a home visit.

You have a responsibility in the care and management we offer.  It may not always be appropriate for you to have a prescription.

Please ensure you tick all the items you require on the repeat slip for your medication.

It is advisable to ring the dispensary regarding non repeat medication to check if it is ready for collection before making the trip to the surgery.

Please inform us of any changes in your circumstances, for example change of address or telephone number.

